
                                                                                                                                                                                
LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 

 

BULLETIN NO. 899 

 

Date:  Friday 9th November, 2018 

 

 

Week Commencing 12
th

 November  

 

Monday 12
th 

– Parent Consultations - 6.00pm – 8.00pm 

Monday 12
th 

– U6 visit to Film Festival in Leeds 

Tuesday 13
th

 – Parent Consultations – 4.00pm – 6.00pm 

Wednesday 14
th

 – Form 5 visit to Film Festival in Leeds 

Wednesday 14
th

 – Table Tennis match at Bradford Grammar School -  3.30 – 5.30pm 

Wednesday 14
th

 – L6/U6  Parent Consultations 1.45-3.45 

Thursday 15
th

 – Christmas Book Fair – 8.00am – 4.00pm in the gym 

Friday 16
th

 – L6 visit to Water Treatment Works 

 

Coming Soon 

 

Tuesday 20
th

 – Maths Games Morning 

Tuesday 27
th

 – World War 1 Workshop Day for the Juniors 

Wednesday 28
th

 – L6 & U6 Hawkshead Assembly for parents of L6 & U6 – 8.40am 

Thursday 29
th

 – Form 1 visit the Abbey House Museum 

Sunday 2
nd

 December – The Friends Christmas fair – 1.00pm – 3.00pm 

 

 

 

Welcome back to the start of a very busy half term.  I hope you are all well rested after our two week 

holiday, the feedback from most parents seems to have been positive and the children seem raring to go! 

 

We had our first stay and play session at The Lodge this week for any new families with children aged 18 

months – 4 years, please keep an eye on the bulletin for our next one.  If you know of anyone that these 

might benefit, please pass on the details for us. 

 

Our school Open Day went well today with lots of visitors in school. The children who guided visitors 

around school were fantastic ambassadors for us and we received many comments about their super 

manners and how articulate they are.  

 

The termly report cards should have all landed with you yesterday (F4-U6) and you should have received 

information about these by email. 

 

Tonight is the Friends Halloween Disco for Form 1 - Form 3 from 6.00pm – 7.15pm and for Form 4 – UVI 

from 7.30pm – 9.00pm.  If you haven’t sent a reply slip in you can e.mail The Friends on 

Friendsofladylane@gmail.com 

 

Sadly, I have to inform you of the sudden and unexpected death of Mr Derek Southcott.  Mr Southcott 

taught Brass at Lady Lane Park School for over 20 years and was a great inspiration to all the children he 

taught.  A charismatic figure and dedicated musician who loved life, he was a true gentleman.  None of us, 

parents included, will ever forget his renditions of ‘Land of Hope & Glory’ at the end of our annual 

Performing Arts evenings. 

A trombone player of the highest calibre, he was well known for his time with the James Shepherd 

Versatile Brass Band, the Black Dyke Band and the world famous Syd Lawrence Orchestra.  This week he 

was described as a ‘brass legend’ in the November issue of Bandsman.  

Mr Southcott’s family have asked that thanks be passed on for the many messages of support and cards 

they have received, they have been touched by them all. 

Mr Southcott loved working with our children and we will miss him very much as a friend and colleague 

and teacher. 

 

 
 

@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

 
Mr  N Saunders. 

 

 

Table tennis   Wednesday 14
th

 November  

 

There will be NO table tennis club after school today due to a match at Bradford Grammar. Children have 

received a letter if they have been selected to play. There is a list on the sports board if they need to check.  

 

Any problems regarding the match from those players selected please see me as soon as possible.  There 

will also be a match on Tuesday 20th November at Eldwick Primary.  Letters will be given to those involved 

next week.  

Miss S Raw  

 

Children in Need – Friday 16th November  

 

 
 

The School Council have decided to help raise money for Children in Need this year.  For a donation of £1, 

you may come to school on Friday 16
th

 November in school uniform with colourful accessories, including 

socks and tights. The brighter and spottier the better! 

 

Thank you for your help in supporting this worthwhile cause.  

Mrs C Moffat 

 

Infant Book Folders 

 

These are now back in stock and are priced £6.50 if anyone needs one. 

 

Spring Term Invoice 

 

Your Spring Term Invoices have been sent out this week (January 2019 – April 2019) and if you settle your 

account before 14
th

 December, you will be entitled to a 1% discount. 

 

Mrs S Wright 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Lady Lane Park School  

 
Clubs and Activities –Autumn Term 2018-19 

 

To start week commencing Monday 5
th

 November 2018 unless stated. 

 

 

 

 

  Location  

Day Time Hall/Gym Outside Classroom Staff 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir – (F4-U6) Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis  

(L6-U6) 

  Miss Raw 

 

 3.30-4.30   Lego Club  

(F4-F5) 

Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30   Homework 

clinic (L6-U6) 

Mrs Arnold 

 

 3.30-4.30 Young Voices   Mrs Lorimer 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F4-F5)   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

Tuesday 3.30-5.30 Gym Club   Mrs Waters 

 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 2.10-2.30 Table Tennis  

(F2-F3) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.15 Table Tennis 

(F4-F5) 

  Miss Raw 

Mrs Mulligan 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet   Mrs Prescott 

 3.30-5.30  Fixtures  Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Smith 

 7.00-8.00p.m Leavers’ Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F2-F3)   Mrs Hudson 

 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15  Activ-8 

(F1) 

 Mrs Kernick 

Mrs Wilson 

 9-12.30 Voice works   Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.15   STEM club (F3) Mrs Moffat 

 3.30-4.30  Football club 

(F2-U6) 

 Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

Mr Rawling 

 3.30-4.30  Netball club 

(F3-U6) 

 Mrs Smith 

Miss wright 

 

 

Friday 8.00-8.30 Jnr Running Club. 

(F4-U6) 

Mr Walker 

 

 9-12.30 Keyboard   Mrs Cartwright 

 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6)   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 



 

Forest Schools 

Autumn Term 

 

Half Term 2 

14/11/18 Form 3 

21/11/18 Form 4 

28/11/18 Form 5 

05/12/18 Lower 6 

12/12/18 Upper 6 

 

Spring Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

09/01/19 Form 2 27/02/19 Form 2 

16/01/19 Form 3 06/03/19 Form 4 

23/01/19 Form 4 13/03/19 Form 3 

30/01/19 Form 5 20/03/19 Form 5 

06/02/19 Lower 6 27/03/19 Lower 6 

13/02/19 Upper 6 03/04/19 Upper 6 

 

Summer Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

24/04/19 Form 2 12/06/19 Form 2 

01/05/19 Form 3 19/06/19 Form 4 

08/05/19 Activity Week 26/06/19 Form 1 

15/05/19 Form 1 03/07/19 KG/LKG 

22/05/19 KG/LKG  10/07/19 F3 

 

 

 

 

Forest School Packed Lunches 

 

Please remember we are a nut free school when preparing packed lunches for Forest School.  This also 

includes Nutella.  There have been occasions recently where parents have forgotten, which could have 

been potentially dangerous for children with allergies.  Many thanks for your cooperation and continued 

support. 

 

Congratulations to Form 2 for a fantastic day at Forest School on Wednesday despite the rain!  You were all 

brilliant and well kitted out (a great example of the kit needed for a day in the woods!). 

 

 

                                        The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote & Mrs S Cardus) 

 

 



 

 

New Sports Kit 

Over the past couple of winters we have been trialling a wind/rain proof tracksuit top with the staff. We 

are now happy to recommend these to you for optional sports and outdoor wear (Note: Not to replace the 

duffle coat or blazer). The items need ordering online with Pendle https://lady-lane-park-

school.footballkit.co.uk/ priced from £18.24 plus delivery. Pendle have advised us that delivery costs are 

cheaper when ordering more than one, so maybe order with a friend to reduce costs. 

   

 

 

Sal’s Shoes 

 

 
 

We are collecting old and outgrown shoes for this charity which is run locally by Keighley Rotary Club.  

There will be a collection box at the front of school up until after Christmas (in case Santa any brings new 

shoes!).  This small gesture of giving away old shoes is a simple but effective way of helping less privileged 

children across the world. 

 

There are 300 million children in the world for whom walking with shoes is a rarity. This makes them 

extremely vulnerable to infection by parasites, such as hookworm; while injuries to the feet and ankles can 

lead to ulcers and other conditions which are almost always left untreated. Without shoes, many children 

are not permitted to attend school.  Crossing continents to make sure that your used, loved (and barely 

worn) outgrown children's shoes are delivered straight from you to those in need.  

 

Any shoes need to be paired up together either with an elastic band or the laces tied together and will be 

collected in January.  Thank you for your support! 

 

 

Advanced notice - Diary Dates 
  

Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club (Yeoman of the Guard) 13th and 15th-18th April 2019 -  Show 

date 27th April, 2019 at Bingley Arts Centre. 
   

Spring Bank - Holiday Discovery Club - 3rd-6th June, 2019 
  

Please speak to me for more information. 

Mrs S Earl 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Ruddigore 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for supporting our budding actors and actresses in 

their rendition of Ruddigore last week and at our performance on Sunday. Your lovely compliments were 

gratefully received and we are so pleased you enjoyed the show. 

 

I’m sure you’ll agree that they really were all little super stars!!!! Their talent knew no age restriction - the 

youngest child on stage was only 4 years old and the eldest just 9. They were all fantastic, and in parts, 

incredibly funny! I think  they have all gained lots of valuable experience being able to perform on a proper 

stage and the children were a complete credit to the club, school and their families. 

 

I was honoured to have the support from an amazing team:  Mrs Hudson, Mrs Lorimer, Mr Sykes, Miss 

Holmes, Mrs Nash-Myers, Mrs Holliss and Mrs Barrett and also to Mrs Williams, Miss Burraway, Mrs 

Burraway,  Mrs Hyde and Jezz Hellens (our lighting and sound engineer) for helping out front of house and 

backstage. 

 

They were instrumental in making this event happen so a huge thank you.  

 

Mrs S Earl 

 

Advanced notice - Diary Dates 
  

Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club (Yeoman of the Guard) 13th and 15th-18th April 2019 -  Show 

date 27th April, 2019 at Bingley Arts Centre. 
   

Spring Bank - Holiday Discovery Club - 3rd-6th June, 2019 
  

Please speak to me for more information. 

Mrs S Earl 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12.11.18 

 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

 

Friday 

Baked Jacket  

Potatoes 

 

 

Beans/Cheese 

 

 

 

Fresh Fruit Salad 

 

 

Lemon Roasted 

Chicken / Quorn 

 

 

New Potatoes, 

Carrots & Peas 

 

 

Fruit Crumble & 

Custard 

Beef Chilli/Three 

Bean Chilli 

 

 

Fluffy Rice 

 

 

 

Raspberry Mousse 

Toad In The Hole 

 

 

 

Potatoes, Cabbage & 

Carrots 

 

 

Lemon Sponge & 

Custard 

100% Fish Fingers 

 

 

 

Mashed Potatoes, 

Peas & Sweetcorn 

 

 

Jam Tart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 


